
The Fremantle Language 

Development Centre 

classes also attend this 

event, and we look 

forward to a great 

performance.  

 

Speaking of the FLDC, 

some Caralee families 

may not be aware that 

FLDC Principal 

Wendy Strang has 

announced her 

retirement, and this will 

be her last term with 

the Department of 

Education WA. Wendy 

has had a wonderful 

career helping some of 

our more vulnerable 

students starting at the 

School for the Deaf and 

then becoming a 

teacher, Deputy and 

ultimately Principal of 

FLDC and Statewide 

Speech & Language 

Outreach. Many families 

had the opportunity to 

attend the Caralee 

Playgroup which she 

started and made 

available to Willagee 

families for free, as the 

cost was borne entirely 

by FLDC. We will be 

forever grateful to the 

support and care she 

has given to our 

students on this site, and 

wish her all the best for 

retirement and special 

assembly Wednesday 

26th of June. 
 

Jason Shapcott  

Principal  

The end of the term is 

fast approaching and 

weõve had some fantastic 

school events in Term 2, 

with some more to 

come in the last few 

weeks. The mid-term 

Family Picnic Day was 

a lovely day before the 

rain set in for the last 

few weeks. Despite the 

showers of late, we 

were able to proceed in 

sunshine last Friday 

afternoon for our first 

Colour Run organised 

by the P&C. Many 

people were involved 

behind the scenes, but I 

would like to thank 

Amanda Buisman, 

Jennifer Brown and 

Kate Zappelli on the 

day for their help setting 

up. Deputy Principal 

Darron Acott helped 

coordinate things from 

the school side, and it 

was a fun day for all 

involved. At this stage, 

the P&C reports that 

the amount raised so far 

is in excess of a 

whopping $5,000, with 

the money helping 

ensure ALL children 

have a Stepping Stones 

mathematics book (PP 

to Yr 6) and Sound 

Waves book (Yr 2 ð 6).  

My thanks to all those 

who helped support the 

event and donated. 

 

There are still a number 

of sporting events on 

the calendar, primarily 

for Year 6 students and 

selected Year 4/5 

students representing 

Caralee in AFL football, 

netball and soccer. This 

Thursday, the annual 

Winter Lightning 

Carnival will be played 

at various events around 

the Cockburn area. On 

Friday 28th of June, the 

teams will be leaving 

school again to compete 

in the Eagles Cup (AFL), 

Fever Cup (netball) and 

soccer competition at 

Parkwood Primary 

School. Along with 

Parkwood PS, we will 

also be versing Piara 

Waters PS and Riverton 

PS.  Ms Garrett is keen 

for the netball team to 

go ôback to backõ and 

win the Fever Cup for 

another year, as is Mr 

Sam Atkins, who had 

success with the soccer 

in 2018. I wish all the 

teams involved the very 

best and know they will 

represent our school 

well. 

 

Nearly every PP to Yr 6 

student has received a 

note inviting them to the 

Reward Day 

performance, organised 

by Mr Acott for Tuesday 

25th of June. I am again 

impressed by virtually 

every student attending 

due to good behaviour 

and attitude being 

demonstrated 

throughout term 2.   

Principal  
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0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

¶ Thu, 20th Jun    

Interschool Sport 

¶ Tue, 25th Jun     

Book Fair begins 

¶ Fri, 28th Jun     

School Board Mtg 

¶ Wed, 3rd Jul      

Assembly C2/C4 

¶ Fri, 5th Jul         

Derby Day 

¶ Fri, 5th Jul        

Students Last Day 

Inside this issue:  

:  Colour Run  

:  Winter Lightning Carn  

:  Mrs Strangõs Retirement 

 
REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 
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Colour Run  
Thank you to all 

the teachers and parents who 

helped with our Colour 

Run.  We had a great time!  

The students ran lots of laps 

and got nice and colourful.   

 

Thank you to Drift Coffee 

for supplying the coffee on 

the day.  Thank you also to    

Siobhan Micale from Yard 

Property for bringing icy 

poles for all the runners!! 

Remember all donations need 

to be in by the 21st June, and 

all prizes selected by the 28th 

June!  

 

Book Fair  
Our Book Fair will be held 

in the library next week, and 

is open to all parents Wed-

Fri.  Volunteers are required 

for this fun and popular 

event. Please leave your   

details with the office if you 

are able to help. 

 

Bakers 

Delight  
Thank you to the Bakers 

Delight Myaree and 

Kardinya stores.  

 

We are now members of 

their Dough Raiser Program.  

Simply mention Caralee 

when you shop at either 

store and they will donate a 

percentage of the sale back to 

the school! 

Canteen - Derby Day  
The canteen has the AFL 

Derby Day coming up on 

the 5th of July.  We will have 

a special meal deal order 

form coming home, and you 

can also go in the draw to 

win a football donated by the 

Winnacott Kats). Wear your 

football colours for a gold 

coin donation, which will go 

towards the Year 6 Gradua-

tion. 

 

Caraleeõs Kitchen 

Needs You!  
Volunteers are needed in 

our canteen. If you can spare 

an hour or two, please leave 

your name with Tracey in the 

canteen, or at the Admin 

office. Thank you!!! 

  

Caralee Community 

Fete 
This yearõs Fete will be held 

on 29th  November .      

Put this on your calendar, get 

your creative juices running 

and more information will be 

coming home next term. 

 

Entertainment Book  
Entertainment Books can still 

be purchased from the office.  

The school receives $14 from 

every book sold  

 
 

Places are filling up fast for   

KINDERGARTEN 2020  

Enrolments are now open for children              

who will be 4 years old by 30 June 2020. 

Enrolment Packs are now available from our      

Administration Office or from our school website 

https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/ 

 

 

When is the sprinkler ban in place?  

A permanent winter sprinkler ban applies to all scheme and bore 

water users in Perth, Mandurah and some parts of the South West, 

from 1 June to 31 August each year. 

Hand held watering and maintenance testing of bores is still permit-

ted, but anyone using their sprinklers between June and August 

risks a $100 fine.   

A malfunctioning irrigation controller is not an excuse for not   

complying with the winter ban, so check the settings on your    

irrigation system ð especially after a power outage.

since 2011 

Applications for High School are needed NOW.  

Donõt miss out on selecting your Year 7 options for high school! 

All Year 6 students must be enrolled at high school by 5 July 2019. 

High Schools would like your enrolment as soon as possible to help 

with planning and so that students do not miss out on being able to 

select subject preferences. 

It is especially important that enrolment forms and associated paper-

work are sent as early as possible for students who have learning 

difficulties and disabilities. 

Some families may be unsure which school they will be attending. 

This may be because they are waiting for Gifted and Talented or 

Specialist Program offers or late offers from schools out of area. 

Families must still enrol their child in their local school by July 5 if 

they have not received an offer by this time. If a late offer comes 

from an alternative school, families can cancel the first application.  

Students must be in the Melville SHS local intake area. Only students 

accepted into the Gifted and Talented Program or Specialist Pro-

grams are accepted out of area. Please check our website for the 

local intake area map. 

If you have lost your application, they are available at your primary 

school administration. 

Woolworths Earn & Learn  

Stickers can still be collected  

between now and 25th of June. 

Be sure to drop yours in to our  

Admin Office or Woolworths at 

Melville, Palmyra, Garden City or 

Stockland, Bull Creek. 

Thank you for your support! 

http://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au
http://kats.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/pg/caralee.p.and.c.2016/posts/
https://www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/caralee.p.and.c.2016/


 

        With Mrs Wain 

This week in Art, the Yr 2õs have 

finished their Aboriginal inspired 

art work. We have learned 

about dot paintings and x-ray 

style art. They have completed 

some amazing art work                               

By Grace B3    &    Peter B5 

The Year 3 classes are finishing 

off their fantastic perspective 

drawings.             By Tahlon B1                   

We have also had some fabulous 

artists begin working hard on 

our cow project with Sam. Itõs 

starting to look amazing.  Stay 

tuned for our òName the Cowó 

competition.   

F OR  MORE  COLOUR RUN  IMAGES :  CL ICK HERE  


